May 28, 2009
Anne Baker
Cascade Adventures, Inc.
PO Box 5147

Glacier, WA  98244
Re:
Cascade Adventures, Inc.
Docket TC-090707
Dear Ms. Baker:
On May 8, 2009, Cascade Adventures, Inc., filed with the commission in Docket TC-090707 a Petition to discontinue service temporarily to the Mt. Baker Ski area.

On May 27, 2009, the commission received a letter requesting withdrawal of this petition. The commission finds in the public interest to permit the withdrawal of the petition filing, without prejudice to the Company’s right to refile the petition, and closes the above-captioned and docketed matter.

Sincerely,

David W. Danner
Executive Director & Secretary

